BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber

at 7pm on Monday, 10 May 2010

	
	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, 

Mrs Palmer, Mrs Smith, Alexander, Ash, Hoult, Daniel (NDC) and Lord.



	001/2010/11
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office
	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Daniel who was duly elected and took the Chair.  The Chairman’s Declaration of Office was signed, witnessed by the Assistant Parish Clerk and received by members.

	002/2010/11


	Apologies


	Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC) and Welch.



	003/2010/11


	Election of Vice Chairman


	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Ash who was duly elected.

	004/2010/11


	Election of

Chairman of

Finance &

Administration


	There were 2 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Chesters and Lucas.  A ballot was held and Cllr Lucas was duly elected.

	005/2010/11


	Election of 

Chairman of

Planning


	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Mrs Wellstead who was duly elected.

	006/2010/11


	Election of

Vice Chairman

of Planning


	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Mrs Smith who was duly elected.

	007/2010/11


	Election of

Finance

Committee


	There were 4 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg and Mrs Wellstead who were duly elected.

	008/2010/11


	Election of 

Parks &

Gardens

Committee


	There were 4 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Palmer, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chugg and Mrs Chesters who were duly elected.

	009/2010/11


	Election of

Property

Committee


	There were 4 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Palmer, Mrs Smith, Mrs Shapland and Mrs Wellstead who were duly elected.

	010/2010/11


	Questions from

the Public


	The Chairman read out a letter from Mr Warren of Wellclose Road, Braunton, regarding questions that he had raised at the Annual Parish meeting on 15 April 2010.  It was AGREED that these matters should be referred to North Devon Council for its direct response to Mr Warren.



	011/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of Full Council meeting held on 12                

      April 2010 were approved and signed.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 26 

     April 2010 were approved and signed. 

	012/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.



	013/2010/11


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Mark Langworthy to the meeting.  He reported crime figures for vehicles as 4 criminal damage and 1 theft from a car outside the London Inn, commenting that the main stay of vehicle crime had been at Vellator.  There had been criminal damage to 1 building; the gazebo at The Beacon.  There had been no assaults.  There had been 1 arrest for supply of mephedrone, 1 possession of mephedrone and 1 possession of cannabis, which had been at Vellator Quay.

PC Langworthy mentioned his concerns regarding The Beacon.  There had been more incidents of anti-social behaviour at The Beacon and he requested Council’s assistance on possible ways of dealing with this problem, in particular ideas on where to disperse the offenders.  It was AGREED to hold an informal meeting to discuss these matters to be held on Monday, 17 May 2010 at 7pm in the Committee Room at the Parish Hall.

Cllr Lucas enquired whether alcohol was still a problem within the village.  PC Langworthy commented that it was not too much of a problem at the moment although  evidence had been found at The Beacon and also at the Burrows.  He reiterated the continuing work the police were doing with the school and for these reasons the police needed a plan to move forward and he very much appreciated Council’s agreement to meet with him on Monday 17 May 2010.

The Chairman thanked PC Langworthy for his report and he then left the meeting.



	014/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £6,286.47.

(b) The outgoing Finance Chairman, Cllr Mrs Chesters, reported to members that the Statement of Accounts for April 2010 was not available due to the late arrival of bank statements for the end of the month.  The Assistant Parish Clerk confirmed that the statements for April and May would be available at the next Full Council meeting in May.

         

	015/2010/11


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  



	016/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	017/2010/11
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Due to the recent election Cllr Lucas commented that things had been very quiet, although a new policy regarding children was being considered

Cllr Mrs Shapland enquired about availability of the report from air quality control surveys. She commented that in 2008 it was reported that there were two areas

that did not meet North Devon’s criteria; both were in Braunton.  It had been suggested that the report would be available in April 2010.  

Cllr Mrs Wellstead commented as a representative of the Braunton Locality Forum, that Devon County Council would be looking at this as part of their traffic report of Braunton.

Cllr Lucas stated that he would explore further and report back to the Parish Council.



	018/2010/11
	Future Proposals for Vellator Quay – Working Party Update


	Cllr Lord gave an update from the first meeting of the working party, which had been held on 19 May 2010.  At that meeting he had been nominated as Chairman of the group and reported that the working party would be exploring options and in the short term the safety and integrity of the Quay and the sea wall would need to be addressed. In the mid to long-term, studies on moorings etc could take place and at this stage he wanted to seek Council’s approval to approach Leader 4 for funding for a feasibility study.  Public consultation with all interested parties could be part of the feasibility study. Craddy Pitchers Davidson had been approached for an update of the Conditions Survey and a report was expected in the next 4 weeks, which would provide options and costs.

Council AGREED that an Expression of Interest Form should be forwarded to Leader 4 to seek funding for a feasibility study.



	019/2010/11


	North Devon Council – Parish Council Forum


	It was AGREED that Cllr Mrs Wellstead and Cllr Mrs Smith would attend the first Parish Council Planning Forum to be held on 24 June 2010 at the Civic Centre, North Devon Council.



	020/2010/11


	Proposed Offshore Wind Energy Development in the Bristol Channel


	Council AGREED that information should be provided in the Environmental Statement on the implications that this proposal will have on the following subject areas: 

· Coastline and Beaches 

· The Taw Torridge Estuary 

· Wildlife 

· Shipping Lanes

· Tidal Flows – Alluvial Levels

Council also AGREED that it would like to be kept informed at all stages of this proposal.  A response to be prepared and forwarded by the Assistant Parish Clerk.



	021/2010/11


	Request for Additional Street Lighting – Stony Bridge, Knowle


	It was AGREED to forward the letter from Hadley Care to Devon County Council for information and necessary action.

	022/2010/11


	Items of Note
	Items (a) to (j) were received and noted.

Items (g) to (j) The Chairman requested members to inform the Assistant Parish Clerk if they wish to attend any of the events.


IN COMMITTEE

It was agreed that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.

	023/2010/11


	Proposals for Outside Staffing 2010/2011


	The Chairman read through the revised proposal for the outside staffing, which all members had previously received.  After discussion, it was AGREED to explore the option of advertising locally for a temporary assistant.

The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

.............................................. The Chairman
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